











































































































INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

DATE: April 27, 2016
TO: Ramiro Adeva, P.E. - Director of Public Works / City Engineer @
CC: Kelly Fisher — Public Works Project Manager

FROM: Carlie Campuzano, P.E. — City Traffic Engineer

SUBJECT: Courtyard & TownePlace Suites Hotel Project Fair Share Contribution

Associated Transportation Engineers (ATE) completed a Traffic and Circulation Study for the
proposed Courtyard & TownePlace Suites Hotel Project (Project) that would be located on the
north side of Agoura Road west of Roadside Road in the City of Agoura Hills. The project
proposes to construct a 225 room hotel.

A signal warrant analysis for the intersection of Agoura Road/Roadside Road was conducted as a
part of this study. The traffic signal warrant analysis was completed based on criteria listed in the
California Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices. Three signal warrants were evaluated: §
Hour Vehicular Volume, 4 Hour Vehicular Volume, and Peak Hour Volume. The Results of this
analysis show that two signal warrants are met in the Near Term (2016) scenario, and three
warrants are met in the Near Term (2016) plus Project scenario.

The City’s Traffic Impact Analysis Guidelines indicate that a proposed project is considered to
result in a significant impact if, prior to mitigation, the proposed project results in satisfying the
most recent California Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices peak-hour volume warrant or
other warrants for traffic signal installation at the intersection. As the warrants have been met, the
project is considered to have a significant impact on traffic, and the mitigation shall be to
contribute a fair-share cost toward construction of a signal at the intersection of Agoura Road and
Roadside Road.

This project and other projects identified in the near term will create the need for a traffic signal
in the next few years. Because of this, a fair share fee for this Project has been calculated by the
City for the future traffic signal installation.

The Project is estimated to generate 208 trips at the Agoura Road/Roadside Road intersection in
the peak hour. The cumulative trips generated by all development projects at this intersection
total 1,133. This Project accounts for 18.4% of the cumulative project trips at this intersection.
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Assuming that the future signal will cost $350,000, the fair share fee allocated to this Project is
$64,254 (18.4% of $350,000).

The City will monitor the operations of the Agoura Road/Roadside Road intersection and will
install a signal once the proposed projects are operational.



